MINUTES FOR THE BOARD OF FIRE COMMISSIONERS

DISTRICT NO. 1

DECEMBER 14, 2011

The regular meeting of the Board of Fire Commissioners was called to order at 7:08 P.M.  Attorney Youssouf opened the meeting with the announcement required by the Open Public Meetings Act (copy attached) and salute to the flag.

ROLL CALL:

Comm. Raymond Perry
Present




Comm. Charles Dipierro
Present



Comm. Robert LeBrun
Present



Comm. Michael Costello 
Present



Comm. Vincent DiLieto
Absent
2012 BUDGET INTRODUCTION
Attorney Youssouf stated that the function tonight is to introduce the 2012 budget for the first time.

Attorney Youssouf read the 2012 Budget Resolution (attached), which approves the Annual Budget for the fiscal year beginning January 1, 2012 and ending December 31, 2012.   The annual budget introduced reflects Total Revenues of $1,212,842, which includes amount to be raised by taxation of $1,032,342, and Total Appropriations of $1,212,842.  The proposed Tax Rate per $100 of Assessed Valuation is $.110.  Attorney Youssouf stated that this is the lowest tax rate in Monroe Township.

Comm. LeBrun, seconded by Comm. Costello, made a motion to adopt the Budget Resolution approving the 2012 Annual Budget in the amount of $1,212,842.

ROLL CALL:


Comm. LeBrun

Aye





Comm. Costello

Aye





Comm. Perry


Aye





Comm. Dipierro

Aye

Attorney Youssouf stated that the Budget will be advertised, as well as notice of the Public Hearing to be held on January 18, 2012.

Attorney Youssouf stated that the Budget portion of the meeting was now concluded.

Comm. Comm. LeBrun, seconded by Comm. Perry, made a motion to approve the minutes from the regular meeting held on November 16, 2011, subject to the same being provided to the public during and subsequent to this meeting.

ROLL CALL:


Comm. Perry


Aye





Comm. LeBrun

Aye
  






Comm. Dipierro

Aye





Comm. Costello

Aye
INSURANCE REPORT:  Bob Soden was present and gave his report.  Bob said that he 
had a proposal from First Responder Joint Insurance Fund.  The total assessment is $44,860.  A discussion followed.
Bob stated that he made a mistake at our last meeting pertaining to coverage.  There had been a discussion at the last meeting about the amount of coverage the Board had if it were sued.  Bob said that he had said it was 20 million, but it is actually ten million.

Bob said that if the Board wanted to increase the coverage by 10 million dollars, the cost would be $950.  Bob recommended that the Board do this.

Bob said that if the Board wanted to accept the proposal from First Responder, he had a Resolution for renewal of membership, which had to be adopted and signed.

Comm. Costello asked if there was enough money in the budget to cover the additional cost of $950 to increase coverage.  Joe Massoni said that there was.

Attorney Youssouf read the First Responder Joint Insurance Fund Resolution for renewal of membership for three years (attached).  The Board’s Fund Commissioner will be Comm. Vincent DiLieto.
Comm. LeBrun, seconded by Comm. Perry, made a motion to adopt the Resolution renewing membership in the First Responder Joint Insurance Fund for a period of 3 years beginning January 1, 2012, and ending January 1, 2015. The Fund Commissioner will be Vincent DiLieto, who is authorized to execute the renewal Indemnity and Trust Agreement.

ROLL CALL:


Comm. Perry


Aye





Comm. LeBrun

Aye
  






Comm. Dipierro

Aye





Comm. Costello

Aye

Attorney Youssouf said that you cannot shop insurance for three years if you receive a discounted ratio.

Attorney Youssouf read the Indemnity and Trust Renewal Agreement with First Responder Joint Insurance Fund (attached).

Comm. Perry, seconded by Comm. Costello, made a motion to adopt the Indemnity and Trust Renewal Agreement with First Responder Joint Insurance Fund.

ROLL CALL:


Comm. Perry


Aye





Comm. LeBrun

Aye
  






Comm. Dipierro

Aye





Comm. Costello

Aye

Comm. Costello, seconded by Comm. Perry, made a motion to increase the umbrella coverage to 15 million dollars.
ROLL CALL:


Comm. Costello

Aye





Comm. Perry


Aye
  






Comm. LeBrun

Aye





Comm. Dipierro

Aye

CHIEF’S REPORT:  Chief Pipero was present and gave his report (attached).  Chief Pipero said that after research on the radios, they found out that there was a blue tooth option put in the radios which was causing problems.  All the radios were sent out, and are now working.
Chief Pipero said that the Health Coordinator completed the CPR-AED- Oxygen classes.  There will be a First Responder refresher this month.

Chief Pipero said that he wanted to thank the Board for all their cooperation during the past four years.  Comm. Dipierro stated that the Board wanted to thank him for his service.
Comm. Dipierro asked if all the water rescue equipment had come in.  Chief Pipero stated that everything was here, but one piece of equipment.

FIRE PREVENTION REPORT:  Fire Official Zih was present and gave his report (attached).   Ernie said that the Bureau sent out follow-up letters for outstanding fees.
Ernie stated that he purchased the new laptop on the Fire Company Credit card.  They will have to be reimbursed.

Ernie stated that the money spent for awards for the poster contest is money will spent because of the Home inspections that occur due to the contest.

Ernie said that there was a fire on Drake Avenue on 12/12/11.  There was a fatality.  An 87 year old man died.  The investigation is ongoing.
Ernie said that the Board should thank Chief Pipero and Frank for working on the computers with him.

Ernie stated that Pat Reardon does the site plans.  They are notified of new construction by Zoning/Planning Board, and they review the site plans for hydrant location, truck size, etc.  The Bureau submits its comments and recommendations on the plans, but it is Zoning/Construction that gives the final approval.  The Bureau does not get copies.  A discussion followed.

Pat stated that the state of New Jersey approves road width, hydrant spacing, turning radius, etc.  If it is a large property, they will ask for an extra hydrant.  A discussion followed.

Comm. Dipierro said that he wants the Fire Company aware of construction.  Pat stated that they are notified of new sites, not existing.

Comm. Dipierro asked the Bureau to help the Fire Company.  Ernie stated that it is important to have communication with Bob Downy.  A discussion followed.

PRESIDENT’S REPORT:  Frank stated that in reference to the generator, Bob Downy came to the firehouse and determined that the generator has to go in the back.  They now have to get bids on it.  A discussion followed.
PSE&G will have to put in larger service for gas.  They will have to get a plumbing permit.  A discussion followed.

LEGAL REPORT:  Attorney Youssouf stated that the Board received the report from the Government Records Council in reference to Vincent LaFata’s complaint.  Attorney Youssouf said that Mr. LaFata’s complaint was ill-founded and relief denied.  A discussion followed.
Attorney Youssouf said that they are getting ready for the election on 2/18/12.  The polls will be held from 2:00 PM to 9:00 PM at 24 Harrison Avenue, Monroe, New Jersey. Attorney Youssouf stated that there is no capital question on the ballot.  

ACCOUNTANT’S REPORT:  Joe Massoni said that he would attach the signed Budget Resolution to the Budget and then will forward the budget to the DCA.
Joe stated that it was necessary to make some Line Item transfers for 2011.  They were as follows:

$400 from Firehouse Maintenance & Operations (0-8) to Dues & Subscription (A-4)
$5,600 from Firehouse Maintenance & Operations (0-8) to Office Supplies & Expenses (A-8)

$15,000 from Firehouse Maintenance & Operations (0-8) to Professional Fees (A-11)

$15,000 from Contingency (0-3) to Professional Fees (A-11)

$8.000 from Reimbursement Expenses & Losses to Equipment Acquisition (0-4)

$2,000 from Equipment Rental-Comm. System (0-6) to Equipment Acquisition (0-4)

Comm. LeBrun, seconded by Comm. Perry, made a motion to approve the above Line Item transfers recommended by the Board’s Accountant, Joe Massoni.
ROLL CALL:

Comm. LeBrun
Aye



Comm. Perry

Aye


     Comm. Costello
Aye



Comm. Dipierro
Aye

Joe stated that CD#1 is maturing 1/20/12.  He will get the rates for the next meeting.

TREASURER’S REPORT:  Comm. Costello read the list of bills to be paid.  They were as follows:
Amanda’s Web, LLC - $100 – website

Absolute Fire Protection - $2,380 – Swift water dry suits

All Digital Imaging - $90 – toners

Asbury Ms. Locksmithing - $746 & $1,325 – repairs, door, glass, locks

Auto King Parts and Supplies - $53.75 – wiper blades, etc.

Bank of America - $5,553.08 – fuel, training 

Blue Streak - $4,550 – Medals/Citation bars

Busco Bros. - $463.50 – fuel

Circle Janitorial - $129.72 – cleaning supplies

Citgo - $313.05 – fuel

Confires Fire Protection - $226.90 – inspection of extinguishers

D&A Auto - $29.94; $12.80; $51.20; $99.90 – wiper blades; de-icer; speedy dry
FSM - $5,888 – accounting fees

G. Logix - $458.11 & $400 – work on computers

Home News Tribune - $45.26 – advertising

Intravartolo Contracting Company - $123 – repairs/maintenance

Lee’s Emergency Equipment - $2,460 – 3 spare tires

Main Electric - $45.46 – quartz lamp

Main Electric - $1,352.40 – 8 tallpack 100 watts

Monroe Vol. Fire Co. #1 - $30,000 – 4th quarter payment

New Jersey American Water -$172.68 – hydrants

Postmaster - $44 - postage

Safe ID Card Systems, Inc. - $713 – ID cards Fire Company

Twp. Of Monroe - $1,200 – BLS course

Verizon Wireless - $468.10 (paid online)

Joseph Youssouf - $7,840

TOTAL:  $67,334.85

FIRE PREVENTION BILLS:

Verizon - $537.35

Ernie Zih - $211.60 – reimbursement Gift cards and postage

Ernie Zih - $45.99 Toner

TOTAL:  $794.94

Comm. Perry, seconded by Comm. LeBrun, made a motion to pay the bills read.
ROLL CALL:

Comm. Perry

Aye



Comm. Costello
Aye


     Comm. LeBrun
Aye



Comm. Dipierro
Aye

OLD BUSINESS:  None
NEW BUSINESS:  Comm. LeBrun asked when the new Deputy Chief’s vehicle would be delivered.  Chief Pipero said it was coming on Wednesday.
CORRESPONDENCE:  Comm. LeBrun stated that the Board received a sample of a Provisional Ballot envelope.  A discussion followed.
Comm. LeBrun stated that he will not be working the polls because he is running for Commissioner.

MEETING OPENED TO PUBLIC:    There was a question as to when the nominating petition for Commissioner had to be received.    Attorney Youssouf stated that it had to be received 28 days prior to the election, which is 1/22/12.  Since this is a Sunday, Attorney Youssouf said it should be received by Friday, 1/20/12.
Mr. Scott Volkman asked if the change in December’s monthly meeting date had been advertised.  Comm. Dipierro said that it was in the newspaper.  Mr. Volkman said that it was not advertised within 48 hours of the meeting.  A discussion followed. 
Comm. LeBrun, seconded by Comm. Perry, made a motion to go into Executive session in order to discuss Attorney-client privileged material and pending litigation.
ROLL CALL:


Comm. LeBrun
Aye

Comm. Perry

Aye






Comm. Costello
Aye





Comm. Dipierro
Aye 
 Public meeting adjourned at 8:08 P.M.
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